
 

 

Dear Friends, 

Once again summer is officially over and we are moving into 

a new program year.  We will begin our Sunday School on 

Kick-off Sunday, September 10th and then on Wednesday the 

13th the Youth Group will begin meeting again as well. Adult 

Bible Study also will resume on the 13th and we will begin 

studying this year the Gospel According to Matthew!  Ac-

cording to church tradition Matthew was the first gospel that 

was written which is why it is put first in the New Testament 

so this will be a wonderful study!  Later on in the month, 

beginning September 24th at 11:45 we will begin another 

Episcopal Traditions class for those who wish to become 

members of St. Andrews.  

This summer there have been some changes. We now have a 

choir room and new office for our minister of music! We 

also have a new room for our library which will now be very 

visible! The conference room in Krysher Hall is now the 

classroom closest to the kitchen. It will also serve as the 

classroom for the sr/jr high students.  This year the pre-

kindergarten kids will be meeting in the narthex toddler 

room in back of the chapel. Mrs. Loa is excited about being 

in her new classroom.  Ms. Susan will stay in her class. Un-

fortunately we have not started with the renovation of the 

sacristy yet. The contractor has had some serious health is-

sues and we have had to delay.  But it is all good! God is still 

in control!  

If you wander into the Church Office building you will see 

that our Administrator, Debbie Smith has moved her office. 

She is now in the corner office by John Follansbee, our treas-

urer. The Wardens are in the corner office she vacated.  Deb-

bie and Lisa Emerson, our church secretary, have been hard 

at work cleaning out our old files this summer. Debbie has 

scanned boxes and boxes of old files so that while we still 

have the information it is now digital and can be stored on a 

computer and not in a box! Thank you Debbie for those 

hours of work!  

One of the things that I am convinced is that it is of utmost 
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importance for us as Christians to serve. We need to serve 

God and serve others. This is an integral part of being a 

Christian.   In our church we have a number of ways to 

serve. For community service we have the thrift store, the 

back pack ministry, the bread ministry, and the food pantry.  

And in the church we have areas of service like the Altar 

Guild, the ushers and greeters, the choir, the receptionists, 

the people who take care of the Memorial Garden and 

grounds, the Sunday School and youth group leaders/

teachers, the librarians, the Daughters of the King, the music 

ministry, Order of St. Luke, Lay Eucharistic ministers and 

Pastoral team visitors, computer operators and coffee hour 

hostesses, prayer chain volunteers, and others as well.  Right 

now we are in rather desperate need for people to serve in the 

Heartline ministry.  I receive calls for help with rides every 

week and our current Heartline coordinator, Hank McInturff, 

has to step away because of health issues. We also are in 

great need for nursery workers during the 10:30 service. This 

is extremely important because when we have young fami-

lies show up, if we do not have child care so that the parents 

are comfortable with leaving their children in care during 

church then they do not come back! So we need some people 

with a heart for children who would be willing to come to a 

Saturday or early Sunday service in order to stay with the 

children during the 10:30 service. If you are currently not 

serving in some way, here are two ministries where you 

would really make a difference!  

God is working in our church and working through our 

church to help others. He is blessing us and guiding us as we 

move into this new program year. So let us keep serving Him 

so that St. Andrew’s will continue to be light and salt in our 

community. 

Warmly in Christ, 

Fr. Lance 
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who have done double duty during the 

summer to keep the altar and sacraments 

prepared for each service while our “snow 

birds” are away.  We look forward to their 

return to add helping hands to our duties.  

We are excited that the remodeling of the 

Sacristy should begin soon.  Upon comple-

tion, there will be much more storage space 

and a fresher, safer and more suitable work 

area for the preparation of our services.  

Again, I thank all of you in advance for 

your patience working around the construc-

tion.  Please remember that helping hands 

are always needed.   We welcome and in-

vite friends to join together, men, women, 

husband & wives and all who feel a calling 

to serve.  Please contact the office or me 

for more information about this ministry.  

Remember a loved one or a special occa-

sion by making a donation for the altar 

flowers or the presence light.   

Blessings, 

Glee Gates, Director 
 

Coffee Hour 
Barbara Ingram  & 
Jackie Ruth,  
Coordinators 
 

Please sign up for coffee hour and show 

every one your  hospitality. Ask others to 

help; it only takes a group of three to make 

it happen. Please remember our usual 

snacks, cheese & crackers, fruits etc. And 

remember our diabetics. Please sign up on 

the white pad on the refreshment table. 

Please call the office 683-2010 if you have 

any questions. 
  

Karen’s Kit ‘n 

Kaboodle 

Thrift Shop 
Rick Kovacs, Manager 

Selma Johnson, Asst. Manager 

Through our many volunteers our Thrift 

Shop lends support to the church on several 

levels. The shop is open six days per week 

and experiences high foot traffic most eve-

ry day. In order to keep the Shop presenta-

ble to the public and continue to maintain 

our “upscale image”, we are asking for 

additional volunteers to donate a couple of 

hours per month to help clean the Shop. 

Please feel free to stop by the Thrift Shop, 

or contact Rich Kovacs or Selma Johnson 

at 352-683-1114 for further information, or 

to volunteer your help. 
 

ed us with time for our ministries to rest and 

prepare for a new beginning in September.  

Our choir has a new room of their own, our 

back pack ministry is prepping for a new 

school year, adult formation is underway, 

Bible study will begin soon and plans for 

The Canterbury Festival are in full swing! 

We invite you to our annual kick off Sunday 

on September 10th.  There will be a potluck 

lunch after the 10:30 service so bring your 

favorite dish to pass.  There is always plenty 

of food so please plan to attend. Sign up in 

the Narthex or Krysher Hall. 

As you can tell, exciting things are under-

way for this year.  Please consider taking on 

an active part in one of our ministries.  Your 

help is welcome and needed to serve our 

church and our community. 

Please remember to warmly greet all new-

comers and to invite visitors to attend our 

wonderful church.   

Yours in Christ, 

Craig Gates, Sr. Warden  
 

Jr. Warden’s Remarks 
Hal Smith, Jr. Warden 
 

Thank you! Through your prayers and pa-

tience a lot has been accomplished this sum-

mer to beautify and preserve the grounds 

and building. New signs for our Thrift Store 

have been completed as well as new lighting 

within the store. Krysher Hall has been 

transformed this summer with a fresh coat 

of paint and new library and choir room 

facilities established. The office has been 

painted and new offices and meeting rooms 

have been established. Thank to Chris, who 

always keeps the Memorial Gardens a place 

of beauty. Again, thanks to all of you who 

have helped along the way. In the near fu-

ture, we will be planning our Fall clean-up 

day for either late September or early Octo-

ber. God bless all of you and God bless our 

Church.  

 

Altar Guild 

Glee Gates,  

Coordinator 

 

Hello Members and Friends, 

Many thanks to the Altar Guild members 

Ministry News 

The Deacon’s 
Bench 
Deacon Ludwig Wallner 

THE THURIBLE 

The term “Thurible” is not a term familiar to most 

of us.  Yet, we have one situated at the altar. 

A Thurible is a metal pot on a chain, with a re-

movable lid and air holes, in which incense is 

burned. The chain allows the pot to be swung 

gently, releasing smoke from the burning incense. 

 In many churches the Thurible is carried in pro-

cessions and is used to cense the Gospel book 

before reading of the Gospel and the altar at the 

Offertory as part of the preparation for celebrating 

the Eucharist.  

Incense is aromatic gum which is burned in a 

Thurible.  Incense has been burned as part of Jew-

ish and Christian worship since the beginning. 

The burning of incense as part of the worship of 

God can be found in many examples of Holy 

Scripture as commanded by God: 

Chronical 13:11 “Every morning and evening 
they present burnt offerings and fragrant incense 
to the Lord “ 

Exodus 30:7-9 “Aaron must burn fragrant incense 
every morning when he tends the lamps. He must 
burn incense again when he lights the lamps at 
twilight so incense will burn regularly before the 
Lord.”  

Luke 1:8-10 “Once when Zechariah’s division 
was on duty and he was serving as priest before 
God, he was chosen by lot, according to the cus-
tom of the priesthood to go into the temple of the 
Lord and burn incense. And when the time for the 
burning of incense came, all the assembled wor-
shipers were outside praying.” 

Revelation 8:3-4 “Another angel, who had a gold-
en censer, came and stood at the altar. He was 
given much incense to offer, with the prayers of 
all the saints, on the golden altar before the throne. 
The smoke of the incense together with the pray-
ers of the saints went up before God from the 
angel’s hand”. 

Many Episcopal churches use incense at every 

worship service, while others may use it only on 

Sunday. Some churches will only use incense on 

the special High Holy Feasts of the church year. 

Some churches use incense to enhance worship on 

certain Sundays, such as the first Sunday of every 

month.  

Sr. Warden’s  

Remarks 

Craig Gates, Sr. Warden 

Hello Friends, 

As the summer months come to a close, I 

hope this finds you well and filled with 

God’s many blessings.  Summer has provid-
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Library News 
Joanne Lillpopp  

and Nancy Koehle,  
Library Coordinators 

 

Although the library has moved to a new 

location and has vastly downsized, the 

Friends of the Witt Library remains intact!  

Our meetings will resume on Tuesday, Octo-

ber 10, 2017 at 12:30.  The Book Club will 

also meet on that day at around 1:15. 

The Preschool Library Program is gearing up 

for a new school year.  We plan to start on 

Wednesday, September 6. 

The October selections are The Reader by 

Bernhard Schlink or Gift from the Sea by 

Anne Morrow Lindbergh.  Newcomers are 

always welcome! 

 

 

Music Notes 

Jody Bowes,  

Minister of Music 

 
This has been a productive summer. With 
help from many hands, we moved my office 
into the new Music Room in Krysher Hall. 
This allows us to have rehearsals in the same 
space as our music is stored, which means no 
more running between buildings on rehearsal 
nights to find that one missing piece! Thanks 
to our parish secretary Lisa, our music library 
is being organized and cataloged into a new 
electronic database. This will help me greatly 
in selecting music for upcoming services. 
 
I am very grateful to everyone who supports 
our Music Ministry, through lending a hand 
when manual labor is needed; to Deb, Hal, 
Craig, Glee, & Tom for putting in a new 
floor, painting walls and moving furniture; to 
Lisa organizing music; to Fr. Lance getting 
my computer up and running; to all those 
who sang and played at summertime ser-
vices. We are so blessed! 
 
Speaking of blessings: Special thanks to Judy 
& Ted Symons for providing music in Au-
gust for a Sunday service when I was on va-
cation, and for all the other Sundays when 
they have shared their beautiful voices, guitar 
and violin. Grateful thanks also to John 
Spencer for playing trumpet on many Sun-
days; to Jerry Niedurny for sharing 
his beautiful Native American Flute; and to 
summer soloists Ward Price, Charlene 
Moore, Joanne Lillpopp, Bob Howell, Lisa 
Emerson and Ester Marion. 

If you've thought of singing in a choir, come 
down any Thursday night at 6 pm and give it 
a try. Our choir is a fun group of creative 
souls. I'm looking forward to the new fall 
season and to sharing some beautiful sacred 
music with all of you. 
 
In His Service, 
Jody 

 

Pastoral Care Ministry 

Janet Crisfield, Facilitator 

The Pastoral Care Ministry is dedicated to 
bringing the presence of Christ to parishion-
ers that are unable to come to regular ser-
vices either on a temporary or on-going ba-
sis.  This follows the tradition  of the earliest 
Christians bringing bread and wine from 
services to those unable to come.   

      Many of our members are licensed Lay 
Eucharistic visitors and bring communion.  
Some of our members also belong to the Or-
der of Saint Luke and are also able to anoint 
for healing.  That being said, it is not neces-
sary to be or do either.  Many of the visits 
also can consist of bringing bulletins,  news-
letters, cards and small gifts, prayer and just 
a short friendly visit. 

     We provide visits to the homebound, hos-
pitalized, those in rehab or extended care 
facilities. 

 We meet bi-monthly during the regular 
church year. Training and screening is re-
quired of anyone wishing to join this reward-
ing and important ministry.  If you are inter-
ested in learning more please call Janet Cris-
field at 352 796-9389 or Father Lance at the 
church 352 683-2010 . 

     If you need or know of a fellow parishion-
er that could benefit from the services of 
this  ministry please encourage them to call 
or you can call the church at 352 683-2010.   

   Last year each in each edition of the 
Chimes a Pastoral team member was intro-
duced to the congregation. I will continue to 
do so.  In this edition I wanted to introduce 
this ministry to our newer members as well 
as thank the team for their faithfulness in 
serving our parishioners over a very busy and 
hot summer. 

 

 

 

 

Sunday School 
Miss Susan, Miss  

Colleen & Miss Jeanie 
 

So St. Andrew’s Sunday 

School begins on Sunday, September 

10th. We welcome everyone! We discuss 

stories and parables in the Bible, new 

vocabulary, good guys, bad guys, and 

church history. The first week will be 

about Jacob wrestling with God and hav-

ing his name changed to Israel. We will 

also be covering how Jesus fed thou-

sands of His followers with a mere bas-

ket of bread and fish. The Bible is filled 

with amazing stories! Come join us and 

bring your singing  voices! 

 

 

United 

Thank  

Offering 
Chris Robertson, UTO Chairperson 

United Thank Offering  
 

One way to avoid the darkening of the 

soul is the constant acknowledgment of 

God's presence in our life. seasoned with 

communication and thanksgiving. I read 

this statement the other day, and I am 

still pondering its meaning.  These are 

stressful times, and I can easily become 

frustrated and afraid of the future.  The 

presence of the UTO Blue Box on my 

night stand helps to bring me back to the 

reality God is still in control, there is far 

more good in my day than the stress of 

the world, and I am do have a reason to 

be thankful. 

Our fall United Thank Offering will be 

Saturday, September 30th and Sunday, 

October 1st.  Boxes and envelopes will 

be available in the hallway the week be-

fore.  As always, our counters ask that 

you convert your coins to paper in the 

form of paper bills or a check. 

 

Chris Robertson 

UTO Chairperson   
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EVENT KEY 

AF = Adult Formation 
BP = Back Packs 
DOK = Daughters of the King 
FOL = Friends of the Library 
GB&B = Guys, Bibles & Bfst 
GS = Grief Share 

HE = Holy Eucharist 
JrI = Junior Inquirers  
OSL = Order of St. Luke 
SS = Sunday School 
YI = Youth Inquirers 
YM = Youth Ministry 

CHIMES Articles 
& Schedules 

Due 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

        
 

1 
Office  
Closed 

2 

3 
 

8 am HE II  
9:15 am AF (SC)  
10 :30 am HE II  
12 :15 pm Canterbury    
Planning Meet ing (KH)  

4 
Labor Day 
Office  
Closed 

5 
 

6 
9:15 am Preschool Reading 
(L) 
10 am HE II and  
Healing Prayers 

7 
9:15 am Backpacks 
6pm Choir 
 

8 
Office  
Closed 

9 
10 am DOK  (KH) 
4 pm HE II 
5 pm AF (SC) 

10  
8 am HE II  
9:15 am AF (SC)  
10 :15 am SS  
10 :30 am HE II  
12 pm Kick Off Sunday  
Pot luck Luncheon (KH)  
3 pm Serv ice at  Sal ishan  

11 
 

12 
Thrift Shop  
Bag Sale 
 
 

13 
9:15 am Preschool Reading 
(L) 
10 am HE II and  
Healing Prayers 
1:30 & 6 pm Bible Study (SC) 
6 pm Youth Group (KH) 
 

14 
9:30 am Backpacks 
6 pm Choir  

15 
Office  
Closed 
 

16 
4 pm HE II 
5 pm AF (SC) 

17 
8 am HE II  
9:15 am AF (SC)  
10 :15 am SS  
10 :30 am HE II  
12:30 pm OSL  (L) 

18 
 

19 
 

20 
9:15 am Preschool Reading 
(L)10 am HE II and  
Healing Prayers 
1:30 & 6 pm Bible Study (SC) 
6 pm Youth Group (KH) 

21 
9:30 am Backpacks 
6 pm Choir  

22 
Office  
Closed 

23 
4 pm HE II 
5 pm AF (SC) 

24 
8 am HE II  
9:15 am AF (SC)  
10 :15 am SS  
10 :30 am HE II  
11 :45 am Episcopal    
Trad it ions (SC)  

25 
 

26 
 

27 
9:15 am Preschool Reading 
(L) 
10 am HE II and  
Healing Prayers 
12 pm Pastoral Care (KH) 
1:30 & 6 pm Bible Study (SC) 
6 pm Youth Group (KH) 

28 
9:30 am Backpacks 
6 pm Choir  

29 
Office 
Closed 

30 
UTO Fall           
Ingathering 
4 pm HE II 
5 pm AF (SC) 

       LOCATION KEY 
C =Church 
CH = Coulton Hall 
KH=Krysher Hall 
 L =  Library 
TS = Thrift Shop 
 
 
 

SC = Side 
Chapel/Class      
Room in Narthex 
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SEPTEMBER EVENTS 

 

Sunday, September 3 

  12:00 Canterbury Planning Meeting 

 

Saturday, September 9 

 10:00 DOK Meeting  

 

Sunday, September 10 

  12:00 Kick-off Sunday Potluck Luncheon 

 

Sunday, September 17 

   12:30 OSL Meeting 

 

Sunday, September 24 

   11:45 Episcopal Traditions  

 

Wednesday, September 27 

 10:00 Pastoral Care Meeting  

 

OCTOBER EVENTS 

 
Sunday, October 1 

  3 pm Blessings of the Animals 

 

Sunday, October 29 

   12:30 pm Stewardship Dinner 

 

To Be Announced 

   Trunk-or-Treat! 

 

 

 

 
 

PLEASE PRAY FOR OUR  

MEN & WOMEN  

SERVING IN THE ARMED FORCES AT HOME & 

OVERSEAS: 

Keith Barroncini, Julian Barry, Joseph Beatty, Brian Cain, Martin Clausen, 

James Cole, Neil Crawn, Krista Crosetto, Jason Daniels, Myriaha Diaz, Olivia 

Clair, Warren Fedoryk, Daniel Fitch, Shawn Fitch, Howard Gidden, Sean 

Gilbert, Donald Harris, Dwayne Hamblin, Roger Handy, Andrew Hammatt, 

Doug Henderson, Joseph Kee, Amy Kelly, Kristina Langley, Skip LaPointe, 

Courtney Foster McCorvey, Cade Mulrooney, Jacob Poma, Rhett Roy,  

 John Spencer III & Tracy Thomas  

Please call the office with updates to this list. 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
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September 3 

13th Sunday after Pentecost 
Exodus 3:1-15 

Psalm 105:1-6,23-26, 45c 

Romans 12:9-21 

Matthew 16:21-28 

September 10 

14th Sunday after Pentecost 
Exodus 12:1-14 

Psalm 149 

Romans 13:8-14 

Matthew 18:15-20 

 

September 17 

15th Sunday after Pentecost 

Exodus 14:19-31 

Psalm 114 

Romans 14:1-12 

Matthew 18:21-35 

September 24 

16th Sunday after Pentecost  

Exodus 16:2-15 

Psalm 105:1-6, 37-45 

Philippians 1:21-30 

Matthew 20:1-16 

September Lectionary 



 

 

Food Pantry 

Shopping List 
This is our staples list, other 

items appreciated. 

 

Mac ‘n cheese 

Spaghetti 

Cereal 

Pancake Mix 

Pancake Syrup 

 

Cans or jars 

Peanut Butter 

Jelly 

Pasta Sauce 

Chicken Noodle soup 

Tomato soup 

Tuna 

Corn 

Green beans 

Pork ‘n beans 

Canned peaches 

Hotdogs 

 

If you wish to make a mone-

tary contribution, we will 

shop for you. We do most of 

our shopping at Save A Lot.  

 

Thanks so much for helping  

our community families.  

 

 

  TREASURER'S REPORT 
John Follansbee, Treasurer    

As of July 31, 2017      

      

   This Month   Year to Date   2016 Budget  

Revenues     

Core Church 28,118.98 208,480.49 330,102.00 

Thrift Shop            3,319.69 35,602.58 58,300.00 

Total Revenues 31,438.67 244,083.07 388,402.00  

      

Expenses     

Core Church 24,955.13 211,053.03 368,563.67 

Thrift Shop 1,867.59 10,803.20 16,350.42 

Total Expenses 26,822.72 221,856.23 384,914.09 

      

Net Gain/Loss     

Core Church 3,163.85 (2,572.54) (38,461.67) 

Thrift Shop 1,452.10 24,799.38 41,949.58 

Total 4,615.95 22,226.84 3,487.91 

Investments   Bank Accounts    

SSGA 107,925.60  Sun Trust    

Alliance Bernstein 33,384.99      Unrestricted  5,766.40 

        Restricted  211,890.13 

        Discretionary          453.39  

Total 141,310.59  Total         218,109.92  

     

Diocesan Loan  
Balance 73,809.41   

August Attendance 
Week  

Ending 

Sat./Sunday 
* Other 

Services 

Sat.  

4 pm 

Sunday 

8 am 

Sunday 

10:30 am Total 

Aug. 5/6  35 35 90 160 

Aug. 12/13  43 32 103 178 

Aug. 19/20  43 34 98 175 

Aug. 26/27 53 39 27 107 173 

TOTAL 53 160 128 398 686 
AVERAGE  53 40 32 100 172 
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Parish Register 

June - August 2017 

Transfers in: 9 

Transfers out: 2 

Deaths:    Mary Collins 6/11/17 
    Mary Heavens 6/16/17
    Lannie Kline 7/9/17  
    Edith Lohlein 8/12/17     

Funerals:  Mary Collins 6/14/17 
     Mary Heavens 6/23/17
   Linda & Lannie Kline 8/22/17  

Weddings: none 

Anointings:  249 
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Bullet in  Board  
Meetings, Event News, etc. 

If you would like more information about our ministries please pick up a copy of the Serving Opportunities brochure or call the church office.   

1 Betty Jo & Dan McCann 

3 Joanne & Fred Kull 

10 Penny & Bob Moses 

24 Betty Lou & Peter Baird 

25 Diance & Patrick Tino 

25 Michelle & Mark Traudt 

 

 

 

 

We are updating our email list.  

If you would like to be added or continue as a 

prayer warrior please email Carolyn Wallner at 

thewallners@hotmail.com. 

1 Jean Lupoch 

3 Phillip Porter 

4 Zelma Blair 

5 Norma Clifton 

7 John Barroncini 

9 Betty Jo McCann 

10 John Follansbee 

12 Courtney Traudt 

13 Stan Bedford 

13 Jillian Wagner 

14 Fr. Fred Scharf 

14 Deacon Ludwig Wallner 

15 Joe Frederick 

19 Rev. Kristin Wee 

19 Evelyn Wincek 

19 Lois Burger 

20 Timothy Audette 

21 Evelyn James 

21 Joyce Turner 

22 Jerry Niedurny 

22 Jamison Webster 

23 Ginny Bradley 

23 Richard Davidson 

25 Marie Brunot 

25 Minnie Yoerg 

25 Clay Lindsey 

26 Dick Ammen 

30 Billy Everidge 

 

 

DOK 

Our regular meetings are held at 10:00 on the second Satur-

day of each month. Our next meeting is September 9th at 

10:00 in Krysher Hall. 

Vestry Meeting 

Meets the 4th Sunday of each month at  

12:30 in the side chapel.  

This month’s meeting is September 29th. 

The Canterbury Festival will be Saturday, November 4 from 9 

am to 2 pm. The planning committee has lots of great ideas but we 

need your help to make this event successful.  

We plan to have the areas in the fellowship hall for crafts, vintage/

costume jewelry, baked goods, Christmas items, silent auction gift 

baskets, plants and herbs, and the white elephant sale. Outside 

will be the vendors selling crafts, candles, etc. along with the 

community service partners explaining the services they provide 

in Hernando County. And of course…FOOD.  

As you see….we need you! You can be part of the planning and/

or part of the working team on the day of the event. But at the 

least…..plan to attend and lend your support to our festival. 

Please start planning to help with contributions to the jewelry sale, 

White elephant sale, and/or baked goods. We will have collections 

for these items at specific services starting in October.  

Our meetings will be after the 10:30 service on Sept 3, Oct 1 & 

29. If this time doesn’t work for you, we can schedule meetings 

on Saturday or earlier on Sunday. If you have any questions, sug-

gestions, or concerns please contact Debbie Smith at the church 

(683-2010) or 352-232-7076 (cell) mgr.standrews@gmail.com or 

Jackie Ruth at 727-457-9211 jacqs070@gmail.com 

Thanks to everyone for helping to make our Canterbury Festival a 

success.  

mailto:mgr.standrews@gmail.com
mailto:jacqs070@gmail.com


 

 

We’re on the web! 
standrewschurch.dioswfl.org 

Like us on Facebook at  
St. Andrew’s Episcopal Church 

2301 Deltona Blvd. 

Spring Hill, FL  34606 

Phone: 352-683-2010 

Fax: 352-686-0299 

E-mail: 

schurch22@tampabay.rr.com 

Mailing Address: P.O. Box 5026 

Spring Hill, FL 34611 

The Rev. Lance Wallace, Rector 

Cell 352-515-8657 

Email:  Fr.Lwallace@gmail.com 

Sunday Services 

 8 am Service (no music) 

 9:15 am Adult Formation Class 

9:45 Jr. Inquirers 

10:15 am Sunday School 

10:30 am Service (music) 

 

Saturday Services 

4 pm Service (no music) 

5 pm Adult Formation Class 

 

Wednesday Services 

10 am Service  

with prayers for healing 

11 am to 1 pm Food Pantry open 

1:30 and 6 pm Adult Bible Study 

6 pm Youth Ministry 

Parish Office Hours 

Mon.–Thurs. 9 am – 2 pm  

(Closed Friday) 
 

Diocese Website 

www.episcopalswfl.org 

 

The Parish Chimes Editors  

Lisa Emerson & Debbie Smith 
Email: 

schurch22@tampabay.rr.com 
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St. Andrew’s Episcopal Church 

      FEDERAL TAX VOLUNTEERS WANTED 

                   TRAINING PROVIDED 

  

Do you like people? Can you work with numbers and computers? We are looking for 
people as greeters and tax preparers. If you have 4 hours a week (9 a.m. to 1 p.m.) 
available between February 1 and April 15, you could be assisting others with filing 
their Federal Tax Returns. Training is sponsored by AARP Tax Aide which uses a 
program very similar to Turbo Tax. Note, you do not need to be an AARP member to 
volunteer. Training will take place in December and January; exact times to be de-
termined. You’d be reimbursed for mileage to and from one of 7 different locations in 
Hernando County.  Questions and interested parties (the more the merrier), please 

call Karen at (352) 442-6495 or Joan at (352) 200-5790. 


